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Council Nominations 

The Shire of Pingelly is thrilled to announce that it has been selected as one of the two      
finalists in the prestigious Community Development Innovative Award. This recognition 
comes in light of the Shire's outstanding contributions to community development through a 
range of innovative programs and events that have enriched Pingelly. 
 
The Community Development Innovative Awards celebrate excellence and innovation in 
community development across Western Australia. Being selected as a finalist is a testament 
to the Shire of Pingelly's dedication to enhancing the quality of life for its residents. 
 
The winners of the Community Development Innovative Awards will be unveiled at the   
Community Development Conference Dinner, scheduled for Thursday, September 14, 2023. 
The Shire of Pingelly extends its gratitude to the community for their support and               
participation in these initiatives. 

In the recently declared results of the 2023 Local Government Elections, it was an               
uncontested affair, with three nominations received to fill the three vacancies on the Shire of 
Pingelly council. As a result, the following candidates as elected unopposed, each securing 
four-year terms starting from October 21, 2023, and concluding on October 16, 2027. 
Heartfelt congratulations go out to Peter Narducci, who is returning as a Councillor, and to 
newcomers Clinton Cheney and Emma Baker. 
 
This election's success wouldn't have been possible without the dedicated service of our   
outgoing councillors. We extend our sincere thanks to Councillor Anthony Oliveri for his     
valuable contributions during his four years on the council.         
 
Additionally, we express our gratitude to Shire President William Mulroney for an impressive 
18-year journey on the Council, including six years as Deputy President and another six as 
President. Both of these individuals have played pivotal roles in shaping the future of Pingelly, 
and their dedication has left an indelible mark on our community. 
 
Please keep an eye on the Shire News as over the next several weeks we will be introducing 
the new candidates to the community as well as saying our sincere goodbyes to our two    
departing councillors. 

Innovative Finalists 

Please note that the rates for this financial year have been dispatched. If you do not receive 
your rates as expected, we kindly request that you get in touch with the Shire of Pingelly. It’s 
possible that your forwarding address might need updating to ensure a smooth delivery   
process.  
 
Remember that rates are due on 26 September 2023. Those who choose to pay in full will 
have the chance to enter the draw for our exciting incentive prizes. Sincere thanks is given to 
all those that have sponsored these incentive prizes.  

Rates  


